DATE

Dear Senator Bob Huff—

Thank you for your continued support of heritage schools.

As you know, heritage schools are privately financed, culture-based educational entities that have been in operation for decades. They meet after regular school, on the weekends and during the summer. They complement a child’s compulsory education and are bound by their commitment to teaching foreign language and history in an effort to help the student compete in an increasingly global economy and maintain California’s diversity and cultural heritage.
Heritage schools play an integral role in our communities, as they are a major source of language and heritage instruction at the K-12 level.  They help prepare students for courses in advanced language and literature at colleges and universities at no taxpayer expense.  Some public schools even grant credit to students for classes taken at these heritage schools.  

Up and down the state, the Chinese, Armenian, German, Russian, Jewish, Vietnamese, Japanese and Korean communities all have these schools. These schools vary in size and location and rely heavily on parent volunteers. The teachers and administrators often come from their native country and are well skilled and educated. 

Absent legislation, several of these schools will close down. Since heritage schools are not defined in state code as educational entities, the Department of Social Services (DSS) sometimes designates heritage schools as childcare centers, threatening their continued existence. Without the proper licensing requirements, DSS will oftentimes force these schools to close, denying future generations of students the rich cultural opportunity these schools provide.
There is no doubt that Senate Bill 1116 will offer heritage schools a pathway toward legality and clear up confusion, reduce the burden to the state and provide a safer environment for students enrolled in the programs.

Thank you again,

